
Adopting new resolution, UN Security
Council moves to thwart terrorists’
access to weapons

2 August 2017 – The United Nations Security Council today unanimously adopted
a resolution aimed at preventing terrorists from acquiring weapons,
particularly small arms and light weapons, the &#8220destabilizing
accumulation and misuse&#8221 of which the 15-member body said &#8220continue
to pose threats to international peace and security and cause significant
loss of life.&#8221

The Council &#8220strongly condemned&#8221 the continued flow of weapons,
military equipment, unmanned aircraft systems (UASs) and their components,
and improvised explosive device (IED) components to and between the Islamic
State of Iraq and the Levant (ISIL/Da’esh), Al-Qaida, their affiliates, and
associated groups, illegal armed groups and criminals.

UN Member States were encouraged to prevent and disrupt procurement networks
for weapons, systems and components between and among such groups and
entities. Member States were specifically urged to ensure the ability to take
appropriate legal actions against those who are knowingly engaged in
providing terrorists with weapons and to ensure proper physical security and
management for stockpiles of small arms and light weapons.

It also encouraged the implementation of marking and tracing procedures of
small arms and light weapons to improve traceability of such weapons which
could be provided to terrorists through illicit trafficking.

UN Member States were also urged to strengthen their judicial, law
enforcement and border-control capacities, and develop their capabilities to
investigate arms-trafficking networks in order to address the link between
transnational organized crime and terrorism.

The Council also called on all States to consider becoming party to the
related international and regional instruments, with a view to help eliminate
the supply of weapons to terrorists, and to fully implement their respective
obligations under those to which they are a party.

Before the adoption of the text, three leading UN officials involved in
counter-terrorism, briefed the Council on the complex efforts being
undertaken by multiple agencies and committees to fulfil the Organization’s
promise to take an &#8220all-of-UN&#8221 approach to tackle terrorism and the
prevent terrorists from acquiring weapons.

Jehangir Khan, the Officer-in-Charge of the newly created UN Counter-
Terrorism Office, told Council members that &#8220the spectre of terrorists
acquiring lethal technologies and new weapons, including weapons of mass
destruction, poses a serious threat to international peace and
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security.&#8221

This initiative goes to the heart of the Secretary-General’s
efforts to make prevention the core mission of the United
Nations.Jehangir Khan

Welcoming the consideration of the resolution before the Council today, he
said &#8220this initiative goes to the heart of the Secretary-General’s
efforts to make prevention the core mission of the United Nations.&#8221

For his part, the Deputy Director of the UN Security Council Counter-
Terrorism Committee Executive Directorate (CTED), Weixiong Chen, explained
how the resolution would add further tasks to CTED’s mandate.

Citing a wide range of vulnerabilities in the mechanism to prevent
terrorists’ access to weapons, he stressed the need for further efforts, such
as reviewing and strengthening national legislation on countering the supply
and trafficking of weapons to terrorists and preventing the flow of weapons
to conflict-affected regions and conflict zones.

&#8220Preventing and eliminating the supply of weapons to terrorists is a
complex task,&#8221 he said. &#8220But please rest assured that CTED will
continue to strengthen its engagement with its UN and international and
regional partners, in accordance with the relevant Council resolutions, to
assist Member States to deny terrorists access to weapons.&#8221

Preventing and eliminating the supply of weapons to terrorists is a
complex taskWeixiong Chen

Speaking via video-teleconference from Vienna, Austria, Yury Fedotov, the
Executive Director of the UN Office on Drugs and Crime (UNODC), stressed the
importance of cross-border partnerships.

He cited many challenges with preventing, detecting, investigating and
successfully prosecuting illicit trafficking in weapons, including inadequate
regulatory environments and data collection; lack of specialized skills and
equipment; and lack of coordination within and between countries and regions.

&#8220Looking ahead, we need to (further strengthen cross-border partnerships
and operational responses, promote the involvement of diverse stakeholders,
including the private sector, and step up tailored assistance to address gaps
in capacity,&#8221 he said.

UNODC remains fully engaged in providing comprehensive support through its
integrated country, regional and global programmes and network of field
offices, in coordination with UN partners as well as partners such as the
International Criminal Police Organization (INTERPOL).

Emmanuel Roux, Special Representative of INTERPOL to the United Nations, also
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delivered a statement on behalf of the body’s Secretary-General, Jürgen
Stock.

Mr. Roux highlighted the importance of tracing weapons back to their sources.
&#8220Traditionally, investigations would end at this point, with the seizure
of a firearm. INTERPOL suggests that the recovery of a weapon is just the
beginning,&#8221 he explained, stressing the need to strengthen and integrate
border management to prevent the mobility of the individuals using weapons,
such as foreign terrorist fighters.

&#8220The capabilities I have described hold enormous potential in assisting
law enforcement officers to prevent terrorist access to weapons,&#8221 he
said, asking delegations to reach back to their respective capitals and
national security services, to &#8220inquire whether this potential is being
maximized, at a time of unprecedented threat.&#8221

Afghanistan: UN condemns killing of
civilians in Herat mosque attack

2 August 2017 – United Nations Secretary-General António Guterres and the UN
political mission in Afghanistan have denounced last night’s attack against
worshippers gathered in a mosque in the city of Herat which killed at least
31 civilians and injured many more.

&#8220The Secretary-General strongly condemns the attack,&#8221 said his
spokesman, Stéphane Dujarric, in a statement issued overnight.

&#8220Attacks that deliberately target civilians are clear violations of
fundamental human rights and international humanitarian law,&#8221 he added.

The UN Assistance Mission in Afghanistan (UNAMA) joined in the condemnation
of the attack at the Jawadia mosque.

According to the Mission, two attackers entered the Shia mosque during the
evening prayer time when several hundred worshipers were present, opening
fire and detonating two suicide improvised explosive devices against the
congregation.

&#8220This attack deliberately targeting civilians at prayer can have no
justification whatsoever,&#8221 said Tadamichi Yamamoto, the Secretary-
General’s Special Representative for Afghanistan. &#8220Fanning terror and
sectarian violence against a specific community is abhorrent and those
responsible must be brought to account.&#8221

The Secretary-General and UNAMA expressed condolences to the victims’
families and wished a speedy recovery to the injured.
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According to UNAMA, the attack is the fifth this year targeting Shia mosques,
killing a total of at least 44 civilians and injuring at least 88. Four of
the attacks occurred in Herat and the other in Kabul. Islamic State-Khorasan
province claimed responsibility for two of these attacks.

In 2016, UNAMA recorded four separate attacks against Shia mosques and
religious gatherings. Islamic State-Khorasan province claimed responsibility
for two of those attacks.

Yesterday’s attack took place one day after the assault against the Embassy
of Iraq in Kabul, where two Afghan civilians lost their lives and one was
injured.

The United Nations recalls international humanitarian law that prohibits
deliberate attacks against civilians and civilian objects, including places
of worship, as well as the cardinal principle of the inviolability of
diplomatic premises.

INTERVIEW: Head of UN drug body urges
greater access to treatment for women

INTERVIEW: Head of UN drug body urges greater access to treatment for women

1 August 2017 –

Women continue to be disproportionately affected by drug use, and face
obstacles in accessing treatment, compared to men, according to the President
of the United Nations International Narcotics Control Board (INCB).

Viroj Sumyai, who earlier recently presented the Board’s annual report to the
UN Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC), urged Member States to integrate
gender perspectives in the elaboration of their drug policies to address this
discrepancy.

According to the report, drug-related harms to women and the resulting
consequences for communities are often “sorely under-studied,” and gender-
disaggregated data on drug use are rarely collected.

“There are also inadequate budget allocations by Member States for the
specific prevention and treatment of drug dependence and substance use
disorders among women, who often do not have access to any assistance and
suffer in silence,” the report pointed out.

In this context and to learn more about the work of the INCB, as well as the
challenges before the international drug control regime, UN News spoke to Mr.
Sumyai, a national of Thailand, during his recent visit to UN Headquarters.

http://www.government-world.com/interview-head-of-un-drug-body-urges-greater-access-to-treatment-for-women/
http://www.government-world.com/interview-head-of-un-drug-body-urges-greater-access-to-treatment-for-women/
http://www.incb.org/documents/Publications/AnnualReports/AR2016/English/AR2016_E_ebook.pdf


Parts of the interview have been edited for brevity and clarity.

UN News: Can you tell us about the work of the INCB?

Viroj Sumyai: The board is composed of 13 members, elected in their personal
capacity, by the Economic and Social Council. We are based in Vienna,
Austria. Our primary responsibility is to monitor the compliance by the
States parties to the three international drug control conventions: the 1961
Convention; the 1971 Convention on Psychotropic Substances; and the 1988
Convention against Illicit Traffic in Narcotic Drugs and Psychotropic
Substances.

UN News: Women and drugs was a key subject in the Board’s latest annual
report. What were the major concerns that you identified and how can they be
addressed?

Viroj Sumyai: The biggest problem we see is the disproportionate impact on
women in being able to access treatment facilities for substance use
disorder. According to the data, only one in five women addicted to drugs are
going to treatment facilities.

There are no specialized facilities for women to seek treatment. This creates
a major obstacle both for them as well as their families, especially children
that depend on women for care.

Looking at it from a sustainable development perspective, when governments
are looking at issues such as livelihoods for their populations, they need to
look at this issue too. It is also the right of women to seek treatment for
substance use disorder.

And this is my main goal as the President of the INCB: I want to tackle the
problem of lack of access to treatment for women who are addicted to drugs.

A man enters a drug dependency treatment centre in Jalalabad, Afghanistan.
However, women drug users across the globe face significant obstacles
accessing such treatments. UN Photo/Eskinder Debebe

UN News: What are your thoughts on the abuse of opioid medications?

Viroj Sumyai: Over prescription of opioid medication, happening primarily in
high-income countries like the US, Canada, countries in Western Europe,
Australia and New Zealand, is creating a lot of problems. However, at the
same time, there is the lack of access to these medications in low- and
middle-income countries which in itself is causing a lot of issues. This is a
major concern.

UN News: What are the biggest challenges for the international drug control
system and how can they be overcome?

Viroj Sumyai: The biggest challenge, in my view, is for the people in the

http://www.un.org/News/dh/photos/large/2017/August/138682-afghanistan.jpg


middle- and low-income countries who suffer from the lack of access to
controlled medications due to misconceptions on the part of the State party,
who feels that very strict controls over narcotic drugs or psychotropic
substances is good and that it stops diversion of these drugs into illicit
markets.

This is resulting in medical practitioners and health officials becoming
reluctant to prescribe such medications – like morphine – to people who are
in need and are suffering from deadly diseases and require the medicines to
alleviate their pain. Similarly, persons with psychological illness are also
suffering because they cannot avail psychotropic medicines they need.

UN News: Can you share some good practices on tackling drug-related offences
while also upholding human rights?

Viroj Sumyai: Many officials in law enforcement have raised the issue of
overcrowding in prisons of those incarcerated on drug-related offences.
According to the 1961 Convention, drug-abuse offence is a minor offence, and
rather than incarcerating the drug user, getting them to treatment,
rehabilitation and reintegration could be a better option. This would be a
very good practice to follow.

The ‘Crack Is Wack’ wall. The mural was painted by New York City artist Keith
Haring on the side of a New York City public school building located on
Houston Street in Manhattan. (file) UN Photo/Pernaca Sudhakaran

UN News: Can you tell us about the collaboration between the INCB and other
UN entities?

Viroj Sumyai: We are working closely with the UN World Health Organization
(WHO) as well as with UNAIDS (the Joint UN Programme on HIV/AIDS),
particularly to address the problems of those suffering with HIV and AIDS and
are at the end stages of their lives, especially as they need morphine to
lessen their pain.

With WHO, given their work with health professionals, we collaborate on
building capacity regarding proper prescription of opioid medication and to
ensure that these medicines are not over-prescribed. We also work with WHO in
programmes on building capacities of national authorities on procurement of
various types of medications.

UN News: What message would you like to convey to UN Member States?

Viroj Sumyai: I urge UN Member States, especially those that have the
financial resources at their disposal, to support the INCB project building
the capacity of national officials in low- and middle-income countries to
tackle the problem of low access to opioid medication.
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An anti-drug squad member of the Liberian National Police observes the
destruction of nearly 400 kilogrammes of marijuana and other confiscated
drugs in Monrovia. UN Photo/Staton Winter

UN News: Is there anything you would like to add?

Viroj Sumyai: One of the problems we are encountering is some Member States
not going live with the 1961 Convention on issues regarding the legalization
of non-medical use of cannabis. The 1961 Convention allows Member States to
use schedule one substances for medical and scientific purposes. The time has
already passed for the traditional use of cannabis or cocoa leaf because when
this Convention was ratified there was a grace period of 25 years for each
Member State to abolish the traditional use of cannabis or cocoa leaf, such
as chewing the leaf.

This time period has already passed. We need to look towards the future and
not go back to old practices or we will have to solve problems such as [those
associated with] the problem of tobacco. Right now, a lot of money is wasted
on trying to solve health problems associated with smoking. So if we go back
to old habits of smoking marijuana, at the end we will find ourselves facing
the problem not different from the problem of smoking.

INCB is an independent, quasi-judicial expert body established by the Single
Convention on Narcotic Drugs of 1961. It comprises 13 members, each elected
by the UN Economic and Social Council, in their personal capacity to serve as
independent experts.

Solidarity across generations is vital
for sustainable development, UN
special event hears

1 August 2017 – The wisdom, experience, energy and ideals of the old and the
young are vital to realizing the 17 Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs),
United Nations Secretary-General António Guterres said today, stressing that
they together can help break the cycles of poverty that have lasted for
generations.

&#8220The youth and the older persons in this room have wisdom, experience,
energy and ideals,&#8221 the UN chief said in his video message to a special
event at UN Headquarters, &#8220Intergenerational Dialogues on the
Sustainable Development Goals,&#8221 which was also addressed by his newly-
appointed Envoy on Youth, Jayathma Wickramanayake, and the President of the
General Assembly, Peter Thomson.
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&#8220Together, you can help break cycles of poverty that have lasted for
generations &#8211 and trigger transformational change that endures for
generations to come,&#8221 Mr. Guterres stressed.

The event aimed to raise awareness of the valuable role youth and the elderly
can play together in implementing the SDGs &#8211 ambitious and all-
encompassing development targets agreed by more than 190 countries nearly two
years ago to ensure growth and protect the people and planet.

Mr. Thomson, now in his late-60s, talked about his own youth growing up in
the Pacific island of Fiji, before mountains of plastic waste and ocean-
warming had begun to threaten its very existence.

He said he was determined to use his experience in order to speak out on
behalf of the SDGs for many years to come.

&#8220We are going to ensure that all people, young and old, recognize
themselves as the owners, drivers and beneficiaries of the SDGs […] As a
grandfather, I care for all my being that we will bequeath sustainable world
to our grandchildren and those who come after,&#8221 he said.

Ms. Wickramanayake, who is 26, stressed that &#8220building bridges for
different generations to work together in a mutually empowering relationship
is one of the most important factors affecting the implementation of the
SDGs.&#8221

&#8220It needs to be recognized that generations do not operate as a
binary,&#8221 she said. &#8220Solidarity across generations is key for social
development, and for this we require new approaches in the workforce, in
education, and in socioeconomic development. Aging populations must work with
younger populations to foster successful and reciprocal intergenerational
relations and partnerships, which will lie at the core of every well-
integrated society.&#8221

Non-governmental organizations (NGOs), including the Major Group on Children
and Youth and the Stakeholder Group on Ageing, were also represented at
today’s event, which was co-hosted by the Department of Public Information
(DPI) and NGO/DPI Executive Committee.

Venezuela: UN rights chief ‘deeply
concerned’ by detention of opposition
leaders

1 August 2017 – The top United Nations human rights official today expressed
deep concern about the detention of two opposition leaders by Venezuelan
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authorities after Sunday’s elections for a Constituent Assembly convened by
President Nicolás Maduro.

&#8220I am deeply concerned that opposition leaders Leopoldo Lopez and
Antonio Ledezma have again been taken into custody by Venezuelan authorities
after their house arrest was revoked,&#8221 said UN High Commissioner for
Human Rights Zeid Ra’ad Al Hussein in a statement issued by his Office
(OHCHR).

He urged the Government to immediately release all those being held for
exercising their rights to freedom of peaceful assembly, association and
expression, noting that the UN Working Group on Arbitrary Detention considers
the detention of both Lopez and Ledezma to be arbitrary.

President Maduro has declared victory in Sunday’s elections for the new body,
which could replace the current National Assembly.

Mr. Zeid also expressed his regret that at least 10 people reportedly died
over the weekend amid demonstrations over Sunday’s polls, calling for a
prompt, effective and independent probe into these deaths.

He urged the authorities &#8220not to make an already extremely volatile
situation even worse&#8221 through the use of excessive force, including
through violent house raids that have occurred in various parts of the
country.

&#8220I appeal to all parties to refrain from the use of violence,&#8221 he
said.
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